
NEW YORK CITY WATER BOARD 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR MANAGEMENT CONSULTING SERVICES 

DUE: NOVEMBER 11, 2022 AT 4:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME 

 

The New York City Water Board (the “Board”) is soliciting proposals from firms to provide management  

consulting services to the Board and the New York City Department of Environmental Protection 

(“DEP”).  The selected management consultant(s) will provide a strategic review of the utility and its 

divisional bureaus, including operational, financial, and organizational aspects of the agency.  The 

consultant(s) shall provide the Board with a set of recommendations for adapting the organization to the 

challenges of climate change and an increasing complex operating environment, and for positioning the 

organization as the City confronts new challenges following the pandemic.  The consultant’s 

recommendations will be documented in a written strategic plan, and the anticipated work will include 

performing analysis of agency data, conducting workshops with DEP personnel, and authoring interim 

reports and presentations, among the other tasks described in the RFP document set that is available on 

the Board’s website. 

To obtain the Request for Proposals, please visit nyc.gov/nycwaterboard or email onazem@dep.nyc.gov 

with the message subject line “Management Consulting RFP 2022”. 

The dates and times of the procurement process, and the procedures for submitting a proposal, are 

explained in more detail in the Request for Proposals document. 

Prospective bidders are required to adhere to the procedures for communicating with the Board and DEP 

that are described in the RFP document. 


